
PARTNERSHIP FOR HADONFIELD, INC. 
Summary of Meeting: August 10, 2020 @ 8:47a.m. to 9:02a.m. 
Open Public Meetings Act announcement. 
This meeting is being held under the Open Public Meetings Act.  Adequate Notice of this meeting 
has been given to the Retrospect, the Courier-Post, and is posted on a bulletin board here 
in the Municipal Building.  This announcement is made pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act. 
 
The Board of Trustees of the Partnership for Haddonfield, Inc. hereby clarify that the officers of the organization are 
as follows: 
Chairperson                                Susan Hodges 
Treasurer                                    Vincent Parker 
Secretary                                     Arlene Fiorilli 
Duly recorded, 
Arlene Fiorilli 
Secretary PFH 

 
Attendance:   Susan Hodges, John Master, Gary Klosner, Colleen Bezich, Kathy Gold, Matt Cowperthwait, Marcello 
De Feo 
Absent: John Picking, Anne Picking, Sue Maslowski, Sean Leonard, Andrea Ranno  
 
Staff: Remi Fortunato, Arlene Fiorilli, Susan Schmidt  
Absent: Vin Parker 
 
1.Chairperson’s Comments (Susan Hodges) 
 * Susan thanked the Board for getting together this morning. 
 * Susan Hodges, Susan Schmidtt, and Remi had positive comments regarding the summer sale:  
    several business owners were observed to be quite busy with customers; attendees were 
    carrying shopping bags; business owners expressed sincere appreciation that the downtown was 
    hosting an event that was drawing many customers; attendees expressed bring happy to be out  
    shopping; they were able to walk with enough social spacing; stores were easily accessible without 
    crosswalks and cars. Only about 20 masks were given to customers who dropped or forgot their  
    masks over and eight-hour period. There were visitors of all ages and expressed  
    that they felt safe.  
 * The Board of Trustees approved the minutes of the July 1 PfH Board meeting. 
 
2. Treasurer’s Report (Vin Parker)  
* The Board of Trustees was emailed a copy of the Treasurer’s report: the PfH Profit and Loss, 2020 
  Year-to-Date Actuals; Transaction Detail By Account, January 
  through August 2020. The Board of Trustees approved the budget as submitted. 
 
 
 
 



 
3. Committee Reports 

           Retail Retention and Recruitment (Remi Fortunato) 
           * The retention grant applications were presented by Remi for The British Chip Shop, 146 Kings 

Highway East, The Tea Store, 130 Kings Highway East, and Sealed with a Kiss, 9 Haddon Avenue 
North. The Board of Trustee approved each request.    

           This PfH Board meeting was added to the schedule so these stores could be reimbursed in a more 
timely fashion that waiting for the end of September. 
* New businesses include the following: 
  1. A Pair of Jacks Collectibles, 9 South Haddon Avenue 
  2. All Smoke and Mirrors, 69 Ellis Street 
  3. A Little Whimsy, 136 Kings Highway East 
  4. BodyBlast Personal Training, 7 North Haddon Avenue 
  5. Haddonfield Theater Arts, 33 Kings Highway East   
  6. Endless Smiles Photography, 12 South Haddon Avenue 
  7. Button Shy Games, 6 ½ Kings Highway East    
  8. DiBartolo Bakery, 115 Kings Highway East  
 
NEXT MEETING: September 23, 2020 
 
PLEASE NOTE 2020 MEETING DATES includes November 18. 

	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   


